
   
General Manager’s Office 

______  INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION 

 
 

DATE: October 28, 2010  
 
TO: CDC Chair Commissioner Hawkins, Commissioner Wells and 

Commissioner Donovan   
 
FROM:       Bob Hunzinger, General Manager GRU 
 
SUBJECT:  Energy Efficiency Standards and Requirements Item# 050761 
 

 
Executive Summary: 

On January 28th, the CDC made a presentation to the City Commission recommending 
adoption of an ordinance amending the minimum housing code to include a minimum 
efficiency standard of R19 insulation in the attic.  This recommendation was referred 
back to the Community Development Committee for further discussion.  Subsequently, 
on August 19th the CDC presented recommendations to the City Commission which 
were passed on consent.  The recommendations included Education, Social Pressure 
and Multi Dwelling Unit components.  The remaining item regarding “R19 Attic Insulation 
as a Standard of the Minimum Housing Code” was kept in Committee.  
 

 
Recommendation: 

The CDC hear a presentation on energy efficiency measures in single and multi-family 
rental units.   
 

 
Explanation: 

The City Commission referred the Energy Efficiency Standards and Requirements back 
to the CDC on January 28th, 2008.   
 

 
Fiscal Impact: 

N/A 
 
 
Prepared by:  _______________________________________________________ 
    Kathy Viehe, Assistant General Manager, Customer Support Services 
 
 
Submitted by: _______________________________________________________  
   Bob Hunzinger, General Manager 
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